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TOWNSHIP OF GEORGIAN BAY PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD



C/O Box 220, Honey Harbour, ON P0E 1E0

Minutes
For the regular meeting on Monday, April 18, 2011 at the Port Severn Public Library.  Called to order at 

9:35 a.m.
Present:
Francine Albrough 
George Jones 
Mike Kennedy

Teri Restemayer

Susan Stokes 
Ann Woods

Barbara Swyers (CEO)
Absent:
Tracey Fitchett, Charlotte Hardwicke, Mike McDermott

1. To appoint a Vice-Chairperson for this meeting in the absence of Tracey Fitchett.
Motion 11:15


To appoint for the meeting of 18 April 2011, Francine Albrough to be Vice-Chairperson.

Moved by Susan Stokes


Seconded by Ann Woods


Carried

2. Approve agenda-
Motion 11:16

To accept the agenda for the regular meeting of April 18, 2011.

Moved by Susan Stokes


Seconded by Mike Kennedy


Carried

3. Approve the minutes from the regular meeting on March 28, 2011.    
Motion 11:17

To accept the minutes of the previous meeting of 28 March 2011.

Moved by Mike Kennedy


Seconded by Teri Restemayer

Carried

4.       Disclosure of Pecuniary Interest:None
5. Delegations:None
6. Finance, Administration & Legal

a)CEO Report & Expenses

Honey Harbour- Circulation for March was 783.  8 classes with 121 children visited the library.  The book club met with three members.

MacTier circ was 1154.  13 classes with 278 children visited the library.  The book club met with    12 members.

Pt. Severn-Circulation was 148 with 67 people visiting the library.

Overview-Barbara attended a meeting with Jeff Lees, Acting Treasurer regarding the 2010 audit, bank accounts and development charges.

The final CAP report for 2011 was submitted by the April 8th due date.  The library statistics for the Municipal Performance Measures was sent to the Township.  

A letter was issued from Michael Chan, Minister of Tourism and Culture announcing a grant of $1.9 million to Ontario libraries to support efforts to build collections and programs that strengthen community services.    These funds will be administered to public libraries in Ontario by SOLS and OLS-N.  A combined grant of $950,000 is being awarded to SOLS and OLS-N as an operating budget.
b)Monthly Budget Expenses-The cheque registers were perused by the Board.  

Barbara met with Jeff Lees, Acting Treasurer to peruse the draft of the 2010 audit.  

Barbara discussed the library’s bank account and the possibility of it being under the Township umbrella of accounts at TD/Canada Trust.

Motion 11:18

To incorporate proposed changes to the library’s bank account, to the electronic tracking system as recommended by the Acting Treasurer.

Moved by Teri Restemayer


Seconded by Ann Woods


Carried

 c)Committee Reports

i. Public Relations Committee-The committee will meet after the Board meeting today.  A ½ page double sided flyer was prepared for Port Severn and 450 copies were produced to be inserted into the Gloucester Pool magazine.  A Port Severn flyer was sent to the Cottage Associations at Six Mile Lake and Gibson Lake.  A short ad about the Honey Harbour library was sent to the Honey Harbour Hoots.  This same ad was sent to the Cognashene Cottage Association.  An about the MacTier Public Library was sent to the South Stewart Lake Cottage Association.  The committee is still trying to find contact information for Go Home Lake and Twelve Mile Bay Cottage Associations.

ii. Friends Committee-nothing to report


 d)Ontario Public Library Guidelines-nothing to report


e)Strategic Plan-


             i.
Adult User Group-nothing to report


             ii.

Honey Harbour PL-Most of the existing furniture has been sold. 



Kevin Datema’s building budget was approved and that means that the floor in the Margie Birch room, the hallway and the public washroom will be replaced.  Antrim Flooring in Barrie are sending a quote to Kevin for ceramic flooring and hopefully this project will be coordinated and completed at the same time as the library carpet install.



Volunteers will clear the library and CEO office on Sunday, May 1st.



The Board discussed ideas for a reopening celebration and decided to hold the official reopening on Saturday, July 2nd during the Canada Day Celebrations in the Park Landing.  Barbara will contact Trillium, Norm Miller and Mayor Braid.
iii. Human Resources-This committee will be meeting on Wednesday, April 20th at 2:00 p.m. in the MacTier Public Library.

iv. Port Severn-The Wood Shop has quoted on the price of the shelving units and the bench.  This quote was sent to Carolyn Tripp.  This expenditure was not included in the Library or Township 2011 budget so Barbara is exploring the Development Charge Funds under the new by-law.  

Barbara met with Carolyn Tripp, Acting CAO and Jeff Lees, Acting Treasurer at the Township to discuss the Port Severn project that could be funded from Development Charge funds if approved by Council and if the funds are adequate.  Quotes for a staff desk and drop box will be researched.  The project will include the shelving and bench from the Wood Shop plus a desk and a drop box.

v. Technology-Alex and Barbara worked on content ideas for the new Website and have sent these headings to Chris Gough, our website designer.  Chris will send us a schedule for items that he needs and hopefully the new website will be launched in June.


f)JASI- Joint Automation Server Initiative-The new system will be made accessible to staff over

the summer for review.  The official training will be done in September and the new system will go live this fall. 


g) 2011 Budget-The 2011 budget was passed at the April 11th Council meeting.  

 h)Board orientation-The members present asked some questions for clarity.
 i)Board meeting dates-It was decided that the meeting dates need to be kept within 4-5 weeks of each other.  Several Board members are finding it difficult to attend in the morning due to work or personal commitments.  The Board has decided to change the time from 9:30 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. and the next meetings will be on Thursday, May 19th in MacTier and Thursday, June 16 in Honey Harbour from 7:00 to 9:00 p.m.
7. New or Other Business:

i)Procurement Policy-The Township updated their Procurement Policy in 2010.  The Library Board had previously accepted this policy and now need to update to the 2010 Policy.
Motion 11:19


To adopt the 2010 revised Procurement Policy of Township of Georgian Bay.

Moved by Susan Stokes


Seconded by Ann Woods


Carried


ii)By-Law #4-Meetings of the Board-revise 

Motion 11:20


To accept the revised Bylaw #4-Meetings of the Board.

Moved by Teri Restemayer


Seconded by Ann Woods


Carried

iii)Just add water festival-The Board discussed the library’s role in the this festival which is on Saturday, May 28 and Sunday, May 29.  The Port Severn Library will have a draw for a book bag that day.  On Sunday, the Honey Harbour Library will have a mini book sale on five book trucks that can be wheeled out to the street.  Ann Woods and Susan Stokes have volunteered to run this sale.
8. Closed Session:None
9. Adjournment.
Motion 11:21
To adjourn the regular meeting of 18 April 2011 at 11:40 a.m. and to remind Board members of the next regular meeting to be held in MacTier on 19 May 2011 from 7 to 9 p.m.
Moved by Ann Woods


Seconded by Susan Stokes


Carried

_____________________




As Approved:______________

Chairperson

 ___________________________   


As Amended:______________
Vice-Chair 

 

______________________   



Motion # ______________

Date
